Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 10am on 16th December 2015

Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff

1. Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held on 25th November were approved by the MT and signed by the Chairman.
Both JS and JA suggested amendments to the minutes of the meeting on 7th December 2015 which were agreed. SW to retype minutes for signature by JS. It was agreed that the section of the minutes relating to off-site contributions could be passed to both Julian German and Shirley Penhaligan who had requested sight of these details.
2. Matters arising - It was agreed that due to the proximity of Christmas the Action points from both the recent meetings should be carried over until January 2016 although it was accepted that some may have been actioned.

3. Review of meeting with Rob Lacey - As it was known that Rob is busy working on the Cornwall Local Plan it was agreed to follow up on matters from the meeting in January 2016
4. PAG - JA and JS individually explained their thoughts on this group and after discussion the following were agreed:
· Need to reaffirm the original objectives:

i) to monitor the Plan policies’ performance against decisions and review after 2 years (September 2017)
ii) to advise parish councils, planning officers and Cornwall Councillor on conformity or non-conformity with the Plan
· Need to operate the formal mandatory process based on the agreed assessment form (from PAG pack) to remove any potential opportunity for individuals to influence outcomes (to ensure uniformity as required by SG and to avoid any criticism of our process)
· Produce a standard letter stating conformity or non-conformity with identified policies and paragraphs. Matters requiring assessment by the parish councils and/or the planning officers to be highlighted using standardised wording
· Modify the PAG process slightly:

    i)        identify and train more technical assessors, spreading the load

ii) focus meetings on reviewing (already distributed) assessments
· Revise the process of assessment:

i) SW to notify a technical assessor for each application; the assessor will pass response to SW 

ii) Based on this assessment SW will circulate a draft letter to all PAG members for comment, requesting responses within 3 days.
iii) After which time the letter will be sent to the parish clerk for comment before forwarding to the planning officer and Julian German.

· 2 PAG meetings a month on 2nd and 4th Friday (except April and December – Easter and Christmas) to review all assessments in the month
JA/JS suggested that SW should chair the PAG meetings (after the first in January 2016, at which the changes would be set out).
Whilst discussing the PAG it was agreed there should be an agreed wording for circumstances where an off-site contribution might be sought – SW to draft and circulate to MT for comment.
5. CLT (Note: David Spreadborough joined the meeting at this point)
Following a general discussion around this subject JA sketched a rough draft of a spreadsheet and all agreed this would help focus on what needed doing and considering. Various topics were discussed:

· All agreed that we needed to establish during January 2016 the potential of any sites offered following the article in November in the Roseland Magazine and Roseland Online and from email circulars and Facebook postings.

· JS agreed that he and DS would meet Helen Downing and/or Alan Fox of Cornwall CLT in January 2016 to establish what potential there might be for further development at the self-build site in St Just.
· JS confirmed that Helen Downing of Cornwall CLT will carry out an initial viability study of the sites, mainly dealing with infrastructure, and has already agreed to visit the Roseland in January 2016.

· It was agreed that Geoff Pring should be asked to assess potential sites for landscape issues
· JS confirmed that Cornwall CLT give advice without charge but will require payment when have to produce documents. However, they can also advise on what grants are available at each stage.

· JS confirmed that Cornwall CLT can recommend specialists e.g. architects who will work for a reduced rate

· JS agreed that he and DS would hold a meeting with Nick Marsden in January 2016 to establish the local housing need in each parish as this has to be addressed early in the process.
· JS confirmed that he has already explained to St Just CLT that once plans have been formulated they will be presented to them for approval.

· All agreed that more personnel were required. JS has met Jonathan Adlington who has indicated he would like to be involved and it was agreed that when it is established what sites are available JS will contact him again. All agreed with DS’ suggestion that need to consider who is involved at each stage when ‘face-to-face’ but would also need a ‘back office’ team. 
JA agreed to circulate a scanned copy of his draft spreadsheet and asked DS to consider what headings/columns were required.
6. AOB

SG – It was agreed that at the SG meeting in January it should be proposed that SG meetings become quarterly. At that meeting MT will present the plan for 2016 and discuss the project plan. JS suggested that the plan should include a date when a decision should be made whether to continue or dissolve the SG. 
Meeting closed at 12.40pm



S Wagstaff
Action points:

JS –

1. Arrange meeting to include DS with Helen Downing and/or Alan Fox of Cornwall CLT in January 2016 to establish what potential there might be for further development at the self-build site in St Just.
2. Arrange meeting to include DS with Nick Marsden in January 2016 to establish the local housing need in each parish 
JA –

1. Circulate scanned copy of draft spreadsheet
SW –

1. Draft a wording for use in PAG letters for circumstances where an off-site contribution might be sought and circulate to MT for comment
DS –

1. Consider what headings/columns required on the draft spreadsheet
